VILLAGE OF THOMASBORO BOARD OF TRUSTEES

PUBLIC HEARING MONDAY, JANUARY 9, 2023

VILLAGE HALL BOARD ROOM 101 W. MAIN STREET, THOMASBORO, IL 61878

A Public Hearing of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Thomasboro was held on Monday, January 9, 2023. Trustee Anthony Grilo called the hearing to order at 6:46pm.

The following members were present: Trustee Anthony Grilo, Trustee Jeff Robertson, Trustee Dustin Hill, Trustee Cale Coffin, and Trustee Mickey Wilson

The following members were not present: Mayor Tyler Evans, Trustee Dustin Rhodes

The following representatives of Village departments were also present: Leon Albers, Treasurer, Chad Polsky, Public Works Superintendent, Mike Martinez, Chief of Police, Deanna Zehr, Office Manager, and Tana Ward, Village Clerk

Presentation

Seth Flach of Milano & Grunloh Engineers, LLC outlined details for the Community Development Block Grant Public Infrastructure Funding Program opportunity which the Village is applying for. The grant request is in the amount of \$1,500,000.00 to be used to construct water system improvements within the Village. The benefit to low-to-moderate income individuals is 74.18%, and the project will benefit a primarily residential service area.

Public Comment

Trustee Grilo opened up the public comment portion of the hearing per the Open Meetings Act.

Bill Kurth questioned when the public was notified of the hearing.

Mr. Flach stated that the formal notice had been given during the December 5, 2022 Village Board Meeting, it had also been publicly posted at Village Hall, and a notice had appeared in the News Gazette on December 9, 2022.

Adjournment

Trustee Grilo adjourned the hearing at 7:01pm.

ATTEST:

I, Tana Ward, Village Clerk of the Village of Thomasboro, Illinois, do hereby certify that the foregoing minutes are a true and correct copy of the Public Hearing of the Board of Trustees held on January 9, 2023 as the same appears on the records of the Village now in my custody and keeping.

Tana Ward

Village Clerk